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BITS AND PIECES
©Mosquito Memories: This booklet was originally
printed in 1993 and due to popular demand it is now in
its 5^^ printing. Copies are available at the Mosquito
Fire Station for the original price of only $5.00.

©Welcome to Clayton Johns, born on May 31®' and
weighed in at a hefty 8 pounds 5 ounces. He joins big
brothers Clinton and Coleman and proud parents Chris
and Sally.

©Have you noticed how park-like the common areas in
Swansboro look? Thank you Paul Hinds. We know it is
your job - but you are doing it very well!

VACANCY ANNOUNCEMENT
The Mosquito Fire Protection District has

announced a vacancy on their Board of Directors. This
vacancy is the result of the recent resignation of Lois
Pearson, a member of the Board since its inception.
She will be missed as a director but will continue as the
District Secretary. If you are interested in serving your
community as a member of the Board of Directors for
the Mosquito Fire Protection District, you should submit
a written application to reach the Board no later than
August 1, 2000. Send the application to;

Mosquito Fire Protection District

2300 Mosquito Cut-off Road
Placerville OA 95667

FIRE DEPARTMENT

EPISODES
Leo Chaloux

Looks as though summer is here. It has been up in
the high 90's and even low 10O's, feeling rather hot out
side. A couple of days in early June were declared red
flag days due to the high northwest winds and the low
humidly. Red flag days always get our attention as the
term is an indicator of the high probability of a wild land
fire starting. The only other term that really gets us
anxious is when the weather forecast states a high

probability of dry lighting.
So we are geared up at the fire station for the fire

season. All the engines and water tenders have been
outfitted with wildland fire fighting equipment. The
emphasis for training has now been switched to fighting
wild land fires. Yet we still realize that above all we

have to be ready for medical calls and structure fires
along with the occasional vehicle accident.

Anyway, as we get into the summer season be
careful with any out door activity that could start a fire.
Under certain circumstance just a spark could very
easily be a catastrophic fire.

I want to thank everyone who donated money to the
American Cancer Society for the walk-a-thon Chris
Johns and I participated in. It was sure hot that day and
I was glad to have Chris with me as we did the walk
around the track at Ponderosa High School. Again,
thanks to everyone.

Last Friday we had a medical call at a time in the
day when there were not many volunteers on the hill. It
just happened to be one of those few times when
everyone was doing something else. 1 v/as the only one
on the call for the first several minutes but fortunately
Chris Johns did respond with the Squad and gave me
a hand. Talk about dedication, Chris was driving his
wife and new baby boy home when the pager went off.
Chris ran into a problem on his way up Mosquito Road.
All volunteers drive to the station once they are paged
by dispatch to get the proper equipment needed for the
incident. On his way to the station with his vehicle
emergency flashers on he came up behind someone
driving real slow on the road and refusing to turn off. To
keep the story short, Chris eventually got around the
person, got to the station and responded in the Squad
to help me out. The volunteers know they are not
entitled to drive in an unsafe or reckless manner just to
get to the station. However, they do drive with their
emergency flashers on and hopefully the person
slowing them down on the road will simply pull over and
let them pass. The problem with Chris and the person
in front of him is she stated point blank that she did not
have to pull over for anyone and she would be damned
if she would. Not a good attitude. In my opinion if
anyone pulls up behind me and wants to get by I just
pull over and let them go for it. Anyway, this is a re
quest. If you see anyone coming up behind you and
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they have their emergency flashers on please pull over
and let them go by. It may be your house on fire or
someone you love or know needing medical attention.
Help us out so we can help you out.
One other interesting thing happened to me on a

call at the river. We were dispatched for a medical aid
with someone in moderate distress. When I arrived I

found the patient on the south side of the swinging
bridge right on the edge of the road. Over the years I
have learned the best way to handle any kind of an
incident on or near the bridge is to simply block the
road off. If that doesn't happen vehicles on both side of
the river tend to drive all the way down and eventually
the whole area becomes one clogged up mess. An
other reason why I do that is the road is so narrow
there it is very easy to get hit by passing vehicles or
have them hitting each other. So to assure my and the
fire fighters safety along with anyone else who may be
at the incident I just block the road off, complete the
incident as soon as possible and then direct traffic so
everyone can get back on their ways.

While I had the road blocked down there dealing
with this distraught patient someone drove all the way
down to the Bronco got out and asked me to move it
so they can get home. They stated their groceries were
getting hot. Now, when someone needs medical
attention, fire equipment is all over the place and an
ambulance is on its way down I am not going to drop
everything I am doing to move the Bronco so someone
can get their hot groceries home. I told the person we
would open the road as soon as the problem with the
patient was solved. He then told me he did not care
about the patient he just wanted to get his groceries
home. I got a little upset and kind of got back in his
face, the selfish attitude this person had really got me
a little upset. Heck, if his groceries were real hot and
he had some ice cream we would have eaten it right
there on the spot. But then, I'm sure he has a lawyer
on retainer and would have sued me over it. Well

anyway, if you see we have the road blocked believe
me we are not doing it because we are bored or we
want to mess up your day. It is a necessary thing to do.
for everyone's safety. Be patient with us, we will get
the problem solved as soon as possible so everyone
will get a chance to go home.
So much for the life and times of being on the fire

department. Be careful out there.

MVFD BITS AND PIECES
Debbie Minor

June is half over and summer is officially here. I
know everyone is busy with all their vacation plans and
numerous other things that come with summer. But I
would like to remind all of you that the Fire Department
is having its annual Fireman's Picnic next month on
July 22. We hope you will mark it on your calendar to

attend. This year we are having it at Dyer Lake. We will
have plenty of food, drinks, music and games as well
as a prize drawing. Come join your neighbors for a
good time, a bit of relaxation and visiting.
We have hired an architect to redo the building plans

for Finnon Restaurant and she is progressing with them
quickly. If all goes well, we should be able to start with
the actual remodel in a few months. That will be when
the real work begins and we will need plenty of volun
teer help to get us through this process. If you have an
interest in helping with this please give me a call and I
will put you on the help list. My number is 621-3533.

The plans for the dam for Finnon have been submit
ted as well. We are waiting to hear back from the State
on approval of that.

Remember be fire safe!

BE PREPARED !
At a recent meeting of the Swansboro Pilots' Associ

ation (SPA) a discussion was held on ways the pilots
could benefit the community. One of the suggestions
was "could we help evacuate people in case of a bad
fire?" Since several of our pilots are firefighters or
support group members, the question was asked of our
fire chief, Leo Chaloux. He in tum contacted Marty
Hackett of the El Dorado County Sheriffs Office and a
meeting was planned for June 6, and was announced
in the June Byfe. Marty and Scott Stewart, also from the
Sheriff's office, met with a group of the pilots at 5:00
PM and then with the community at 7:00 PM. Unfortu
nately at the 7:00 PM meeting, which coincided with the
regular fire training meeting, there were only two or
three members of the community present, beside the
firefighters and support group.

The general consensus of the Sheriff's representa
tives and of those present was that evacuation of the
community is a real concern. How do we leave the hill?
Mosquito Road and Rock Creek Road. What happens
if a fire starts around the bridge (a very real possibility)
and Mosquito Road is blocked? Is Rock Creek a viable
option? No - that's how all the fire equipment is coming
in. How about the "back way" up Mosquito toward Slate
Mountain? Not a good road for the average automobile.
So - what is the alternative? A defensible site here

in the community, where people can gather an be
sheltered and protected. The site that seems best
suited, centrally located and most defensible turns out
to be the airport. The hangars are about as fire proof as
any structure can be, there is water available and some
of the hangars have restroom facilities.

The next step is getting an evacuation plan. Do you
know what you would gather up to take with you if
some one in authority knocked on your door and said,
"fire is fast approaching and it is estimated it will reach
your house in an hour? or 30 minutes? or 10 minutes?"
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And how about your pets? Where would you take
them?

After discussion at the June 6 meeting, and at the
next SPA meeting, the Red Cross has been contacted
as they are the ones that have experience in setting up
evacuation shelters. There will be a meeting at the
Mosquito Fire Station on Thursday, July 13*^ at 7:00
PM. PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND. We hope and pray
we will not have to use an evacuation plan, but we
should have one. We don't expect a big fire - but
neither did the people of Los Alamos, New Mexico. It
is better to be prepared than to be sorry!

FIRE GAEbS
From May 20^'' to June 17'^ your fire department

responded to the following:
2 medical calls

4 public assists
1 welfare check

1 vehicle fire

SGPOA BITS AND PIEGES
John Moalli

FENCES

As part of the continuing program to maintain
Swansboro and keep everything looking nice, the white
fences which line our streets are slowly (but surely)
being repaired and replaced. During the late summer
and fall, SCPOA wooden fences around Catfish Lake,
Trout Lake, and the area along Rock Creek Road by
the airport will be replaced with vinyl fences. Some
folks may want to repair other fences sooner then our
budget will allow. If you are feeling adventurous, the
Board has paint and wood in storage for fence repair
that we will be glad to make available to you. Also,
since we will be purchasing a fair amount of vinyl fence
material in the near future, homeowners that want to
repair or replace their private fences may want to get
in on our bulk purchase for a discount. Please let the
board know if you are interested.
TRANSFER FEE

Last month, the Board voted to increase the transfer
fee that a seller must pay to SCPOA when they sell
their property. Previously, this fee was $25, which did
not cover the costs associated with preparing the
required documents for property transfer. The board
did not feel it was right for the community to bear the
additional cost, so we raised the transfer fee to the
seller to $100. This fee is in line with what other
associations charge.

Hlbb BITS AND PIEGES
Jo Thomas

Imagine my pleasant surprise when I walked into the
Mountain Democrat and saw the happy, smiling face of
...Deborah Arsenych sitting behind the counter, ready
to greet whomever might come through the door. I think
she was as amazed to see me as I was to see her (and
her new haircut), but now we have our very own per
sonal contact along with Pat Lakey, managing editor
and former Mosquito resident. Deb, who is also the
secretary for the homeowner's association, assures
anyone trying to contact her that she will return all
phone messages either the same or next day.
As I type this, my outdoor thermometer reads 101°

at 2600' altitude. (Can't you do something. Norm?)
Anyway, the picture I'm looking at of Lois Pearson's
pond, which appeared in the above newspaper, looks
pretty inviting about now. I'm sure Lois got a kick out of
the fact that the caption said her barnyard was "near"
Mosquito.

Also pictured in aforesaid paper was Luella
Bousquet, Carol Schultz' mother who was honored at
a recent dinner by the Senior Day Care Center for
being a volunteer there for 10 years now. They said
they can count on her for just about anything, and she
has been volunteering since the center opened. She
belongs to the Seniors Hiking Group, participates in
scholarship fund-raising with The Patrons and helps
make quilts for needy children.

In January I mentioned Gloria Hockensmith who is
writing a new book about our legendary "goat doctor".
At that time she expected it to be available this spring
or summer but said it has been pushed back to winter
as she has received so much additional material. Since

this is a part of our local history, I for one am eagerly
anticipating this release, which Gloria said might be in
hardcover.

I couldn't believe my ears one Friday morning early
last month. I had to go out and see for myself. Sure
enough, it was the rumble of the B17 Flying Fortress
bomber which circled our little airport, twice. Actually,
two vintage World War II bombers had arrived at
Placerville Airport the day before. And guess who was
lucky enough to be onboard the B-24 Liberator when it
flew in from Reno??? None other than our own Tom
Atkins, whose son had arranged the surprise ride.
What a thrill to experience this living history museum,
and what memories it must conjure up in our veterans.
(The head pilot for both planes is only 26 years old!)
Tom said there were lots of cracks to look through.

Did I luck out or what, for once! I left early one
morning to go to town so I could get back before the
real heat of the day began. As I pulled into the Midtown
Mall, I saw several huge Budweiser trucks in the
parking lot. So after I parked I decided to check things
out and joined a couple other spectators who were
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viewing the Clydesdales in their stalls. I had no clue
there was a parade that morning, nor that this was the
staging area. But boy, what a show. The crew slowly
and carefully backed the beer wagon out of the truck,
then one by one unloaded each Clydesdale, groomed
him to perfection, decorated him and harnessed him to
the hitch. They even wiped their nostrils and eyes, and
their tails were done up in a bun with "scrunchies".
(They are so pampered I guess they don't need to
swish flies away) The two strongest horses are placed
closest to the wagon and one stood way above the
handler's head, the other one was much shorter, but
quite stocky. Of course these two had to stand in the
hot sun the longest while the rest of the "8 up" team
was hitched, but this didn't seem to be a problem. They
certainly do have the routine down pat as in an hour or
so they were ready, a full ten minutes before the start
of the parade. Those Clydesdales were indescribably
beautiful, patient and impressive, and what a thrill to be
able to experience this event so up close and personal.

By the time you read this Cristina Galvan, daughter
of Chuck & Elaine Galvan, will be on a mission in
northern India where she will be working in a Christian
school for three weeks. This young lady just finished
her third year at UC Berkeley where she studied
molecular biology. Sounds like a wonderful opportunity
for the school as well as for Cristina.

Did you know: According to an article in the Moun
tain Democrat, Highgrade Street is named after a
mining technique where only the rock that is richest in
gold was removed from underground mines. And many
times this was done on the sly, without the knowledge
of the owner of the mine!

Last month our computer was undergoing brain
surgery and wasn't in a functioning mode! So a big
thank you to Pat Relfe for typing that column for me.

Independence is a wonderful thing, so celebrate it!

GRAFT REPORT
Betty Kinney

Our craft meting for June was very productive, 10
ladies attended along with 2 young girls. We com
pleted many projects and hope to get new ones started
in July. Next meeting will be July 13*^^ at 9:00 a.m.,
followed by a pot luck lunch at 11:30. Everyone is
invited so please come and join us. Our lunches are
always so good and in June we were treated with a
delicious cake made by our own Barbara Atkins.
Maybe she will put the recipe in the Byte.

If you need a ride to the meetings please give me a
call at 621-1879.
We have a box full of fabric donated to us by

Doreen Frazier. All you ladies who sew, please come
and go through the box and help us get more projects
started. We will be meeting through October. Darlene
Rood plans to have a craft meeting at her house this

summer, probably on a Saturday. I'll let you know the
date.

Thanks for all your help.

100 + DEGREES IN JUNE
-AGAIN!

Norm Benes

Only in 1998 and 1997 going back to 1993 has a
June been free of 100 degree or higher maximum
temperature here. And, usually the event covers more
than one day. On occasion there is more than one
episode. This year there were only two consecutive
days (14'^ and 15'^) with triple digit highs, through June
19^

Down in the Valley, the National Weather Service's
City Office lists the last ten years of June days with 100
degree plus temperature, with only June of 1998
missing out. And May 4'^ in 1990 set a dubious record.
The temperature reached 100 degrees...the earliest
ever since records began in 1877.

Not only was it warm...okay...hot (the Sacramento
Bee revealed, I believe in the 1970's that Eleanor
McClatchy had forbidden the use of "hot" when writing
Sacramento temperatures in the Bee), but, there were
some cool mornings, especially that first full week of
June. The temperature bottomed out at 44° around
dawn on the 11"^ at my place.

Did you notice, as the low temperatures climbed out
of the 40's and into the 60's, even close to 70°, that the
grasses went dry? The cooler low temperature encour
aged dewfall. With the early morning warmer low
temperatures, the dew disposition became less and
less; some areas the grasses were dry enough to give
off a slight crackle underfoot. If the long-term climatol
ogy is true, honest-to-goodness wetting rains won't
arrive until September or October. And, the vegetative
drying will continue. The summer thunderstorms many
times produce more lightning than rain. Be careful when
enjoying outdoor activities in the High Sierra. Already
lightning casualties were reported when a group sought
shelter under a tree back east near Annapolis, Mary
land. Tragic!

Last month New Mexico was scorched; this month
was Colorado's turn. Even damp and torrid Florida was
not immune. A few wild fires blackened some Califomia
areas nearby. Take care!

Yes...it did rain. There were two days with the wet
stuff early in June. At 8:00 a.m on the 8^^ and again on
the 9'^ I measured 0.76" and 0.09". That brings the
season total to 51.13". Last season the total was a little
over 46" and the season before, I measured almost 65".
Our first season here... 1993-1994, was rather dry, only
26.37". Will there be any rain through the rest of June?
Long-term records suggest not. The probability curve
for downtown Sacramento shows less than a five
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percent chance of measurable rain for June's last ten
days.

Lest we forget, June 6 this year had favorable flying
weather over western Europe from Holland and Bel
gium south to the Iberian Peninsula, then east over the
Mediterranean to Greece and Turkey. Two of the Baltic
countries, Denmark and southern Sweden had light
rain. Light sprinkles fell on southwestern Germany.
Both sides of the channel showed spring-like tempera
tures, mainly in the upper 50's to lower 69's. The wind
was light.

Jeppesen and WSI Corporation provide an exten
sive series of map and test aviation weather products
on an "AS IS" basis via FAX. Weather depiction
graphic and surface weather map analysis give the
necessary information for the data described above.
Sporty's and Jeppesen are bywords in the aviation
community.

Searching the sky, for clouds in the hope and prayer
for rain, is not all. Astronomers are perched on hilltops
and mountain peaks, gazing ever skyward. In the
June/July issue of Air and Space (a Smithsonian
publication) a comprehensive article on the Very Large
Telescope (VLT) on a northern Chile mountain is given.
The cooperation between Chile and European coun
tries will provide glimpses farther (deeper?) into space
than ever before. Near the Atacama desert, the hot
and dry air coupled with nearly lightless night will
provide virtually ideal astronomical conditions.

In the same issue, another article provides clues
into the short-comings of earth measurements via
satellites. A system whereby "ground-truth" can be
used to verify the accuracy of satellite measurements
is described. Ground measurements and aircraft fly
overs with Lidar system will be part of a program by
NASA in the $11 billion Earth Observing System soon
to begin.

And, astronomical summer begins around June 21®*.
The "weather-guessers" summer is always June 1®'
through August 31®* in the northern hemisphere. Dad's
Day is past: I trust that all had as good a day as mine...
it was great! Independence Day is very close. Do
remember to have a SAFE and SANE 4**" in all activi
ties.

KIDS BITS AND PIECES
Jo Thomas

We had "celebrities" this month. Four-year-old
Carlos and his sister Rachel Galvan participated in
the Relay for Life fund-raiser for the American Cancer
Society. Most of you know Carlos was diagnosed with
a form of brain cancer over two years ago, and I heard
the fund-raiser was very successful. The picture in the
newspaper was adorable as it showed Rachel and a
friend helping Carlos do a lap around the track with
other cancer survivors.

Lucky Michelle Kirkpatrick, who just finished 4**"
grade at Schnell Elementary School, was in the Wagon
Train parade. Someone on the committee had seen the
Living History play her 4**" grade class and a 5**" grade
class had performed at the school so they were invited
to participate. They wore their costumes, sang songs
they had performed in the play and when they reached
the judges they did the Virginia reel. Wouldn't you
know, they won 1®* place in the miscellaneous cate-
gory.

In honor of Zoe Arsenych graduating from 8'" grade
at Edwin Markham School, there were two pictures of
her in the paper; one was very pretty and the baby
picture was just too cute.

In other news from Markham, we had seven more
students graduating 8**^ grade including Elizabeth Ann
Frazler, Rex Adam Hays, Stephen Francis Loree,
Amanda Lynn Pearson, Tawnia Erin Peissner, Ryan
Patrick Poarch and Jonathan David Skaggs.

There were many awards with Tawnia Peissner
receiving the Presidential Award for a 3.5 GPA all 3
years at Markham.

Stephen Loree was named 1999/2000 Outstanding
Eighth Grade Student for Concert Band and Tawnia
Peissner for History/Geography. These two students
also received the California Junior Scholarship Federa
tion Gold Seal Honor Award.

The Edwin Markham Award for earning 150 service
points went to Zoe Arsenych, Elizabeth Frazler, Rex
Hays, Stephen Loree and Tawnia Peissner.

Also, Zoe Arsenych received three Edwin Markham
Chevron awards for earning an additional 300 service
points and Stephen Loree received two chevrons for
eaming 200 additional points.

Are these kids impressive or what? It's so heart
warming to see that our kids and parents alike place a
high value on education. Enjoy your summer and look
out El Dorado High, here they come!

Thanks to "Critter Don" for the following article from
Montana Outdoors May/June 2000
IF YOU LIVE IN MOUNTAIN LION COUNTRY...

If you live in deer or elk habitat, mountain lions are
probably close by. To reduce the risk of problems with
lions on or near your property, follow this list of precau
tions. Prevention is far getter than confrontation.
* Closely supervise your children when they are

playing outdoors, make sure they are home before
dusk and are not outside before dawn - times when

lions are most active. Talk with them about lions and
teach them what to do if they encounter one.
* Eliminate hiding cover for lions around your home.

You don't have to remove all vegetation, but you should
remove dense trees or shrubs so that a lion can't come
into your yard undetected.
* Consider outdoor lighting for areas that your pets
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or family may frequent at night.
* Do not attract wildlife, especially deer, into your

yard by providing food or salt licks. If you have a
garden, consider deer-proof fencing.
* Use native plants in landscaping projects, many

non-native plants attract deer, which in turn attract
lions.

* Roaming pets are easy prey. Bring pets in at
night. If they are left out, confine them in a kennel with
a secured top. Do not feed pets outside as this attracts
not only young lions but many small animals that lions
prey upon. Place domestic livestock in an enclosed
shed or barn at night.
IF YOU MEET A MOUNTAIN LION...

Most people live all their lives without glimpsing a
mountain lion, much less confronting one. But if you
hunt, jog, hike or bike in lion country (deer habitat), the
possibility exists. Mountain lions are carnivores at the
top of the food chain, and their actions are unpredict
able. Here are some precautions and suggestions to
keep in mind.
* Travel with a friend or a group and make enough

noise to prevent surprising a lion. Keep children close
to you at all times, and don't let dogs run unleashed.
* Carry a sturdy walking stick or better yet, a

capsaicin-based pepper spray and keep it handy (in a
holster or fanny pack).
* Your behavior is critical if you encounter a lion.

Never approach one. It will normally avoid a confronta
tion if given a way out.
* If the lion is closer than 50 yards and is staring

intensely, crouching, or creeping closer, it may be
getting ready to attack. Tiy to stay calm and do not turn
your back or run - running could trigger a predatory
response.
* Take out your pepper spray or pick up a branch

or rock.

* If you are with small children, pick them up. If
you're in a group, band together.
* Be vocal, remain upright, and maintain eye

contact. If your arms are free, enlarge your image by
waving your arms or your jacket. The object is to
convince the lion that you are not prey and that you are
a danger to it.
* If a lion attacks, don't try to hide or "play dead."

Many people have survived lion attacks by fighting
back with everything from rocks, sticks, and fishing
poles to bare fists.

BEAUTlFUb SWANSBORO

- BETS KEEP IT THAT WAY!
Littering distracts from the above. Parents, I doubt

your kids read the Byte, however, explain to them
those gum and candy wrappers can be put in their
pockets and put in the garbage can at home - also

cans and bottles can be recycled for $ instead of
throwing them out of cars. Carry a litter bag in your car
and please use your ashtray - not only do the butts look
bad along the road - its definitely a fire danger. The
same goes for our common areas.

Next complaint and eyesore - cut brush and branch
es left laying along side the road or in the ditch - again
a fire hazard - it was certainly wet enough to bum this
brush this last winter.

Let's all work together to keep our community
beautiful and that goes for the litter along side Mosquito
Road going into town as well!

The MOSQUITO BYTE is available by subscription
and is mailed first class to subscribers. Cost of sub
scription is $9.00 per year. Mail check to 2300 Mosquito
Cut-Off Rd, Placerville, CA, 95667. Deadline for news
and advertising is the 19th of each month.

The editors reserve the right to edit, limit or
refuse any article submitted for publication in the
Mosquito Byte.

Editors: Leia Edson - 530-626-8265

edson@foothill.net

FAX: 530-295-1589

Pat Relfe - 530-622-6436 relfe@inforum.net

ADVERTISING
There is no charge for advertising in Mosquito Byte for

our subscribers. Deadline for advertising is the 19th of each
month. Call Pat at 622-6436 or Lela at 626-8265. Ads in the

"For Sale" department will run for three months unless you
call to say the item has been sold, or you want the ad extended.

FREE
DRYER 622-1336

MEETINGS

CRAFT MEETING, Thursday, July 13, 9:00 AM, Potluck 11:30
AM, Mosquito Rre Station.

QUILTER'S MEETING: Thursday, July 20, 10:00 AM til Noon.
Sandi Miller's. 6495 Deer Canyon Ct. Call 626-0608 for
information.

SERVICES

ARTIST: All subjects (portraits, landscapes, animals) all media
(watercolor, oil, acrylic etc.) Makes great birthday or anniversary
gifts. Call Ann, 622-6447.

REPAIR & REMODELING: Vinyl siding and windows. Quality
workmanship since 1982. Call Loren at 621-1231, General
Contractor Lie. #418862.

PONDS & WATERFALLS: Custom water features. Designed and
installed by Geno. 626.0979, pager 291.4044.
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LANDSCAPE: Installation and design. All phases - retaining
walls, flat work, stucco, lawns, shrubs, trees, fire pits - all
custom. Gentle Touch Landscape 530.626.0979, pager
530.291.4044.

BOBCAT WORK: Grading, trenching etc. 626.0979, pager
291.4044. NEED SOMEONE to take care of your yard, plants,
animals when you are away? Or do you need a baby sitter?
Then I'm your answer! Responsible, reliable and caring at a low
cost. Call Whitney at 295-9190.

FOR HIRE - DUMP TRUCK. Edd Darr 622-8648.

CAN'T GET OUT?! Mobile beauty services provided for men and
women. Specializing in hair cuts, pedicures and perms in your
home. 626-0307

INHOME CARE SERVICES such as light house cleaning, running
errands and shopping for food. 626-0307.

ROBERTI ROOFING License #754951. Call Nick Roberti at

626-7116 or 957-6399.

HOUSE CLEANING Reference available. Free estimates. Lisa

Harvey, 626-1524.

DENTISTRY: Dr. Robert Catron, a Mosquito resident, has 10
years of experience in General Dentistry and Orthodontics.
Consistent with the past. Dr. Catron donates 5 % of his
earnings from Mosquito residents to the Mosquito Volunteer
Fire Department. For a no charge consultation, please call and
schedule an appointment at 676-7777.

DISCOVER THE JOY of putting your boxes of pictures into
meaningful scrapbook albums. Relive the precious memories
and write them down in the album to share with friends and

family. After all, you snapped all those photos for a reason!
Colorful paper shapes, die-cuts, and stickers add the finishing
touch. Call now to sign up for a class. Diana Adams, Creative
Memories Consultant 642-9441.

HORSESHOEING: Hot, cold or therapeutic: Call David Greenlee
at 647-9100.

COMFORT CONTROL HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING: Sales -
service - installation. Free estimates on replacement. 10%
senior discount. 530/642-0987 or 1-800-770-7747.

GOODTYMZ ENTERTAINMENT: Offering the newest and best
music for dancing and for karaoke singing. Private parties,
corporate parties and clubs. Reasonable rates and sen/ice with
a smile. Call John or Lee-Ann Becton at 642=1444 or e-mail
at gOOdtymz@pacbell.net.

NOTARY PUBLIC- Anytime, Anywhere: I live in Mosquito and will
come to your house to do notary work. Call Elaine at 621-
2433.

SOCIAL SERVICES MINISTRY: For help in times of crises. If you
or anyone you know is in need of food, clothing, transporta
tion, abuse intervention drug dependency, emergency housing
or any other need , please call Sharon McCoy 295-8112 or
Mountain Fellowship 621-4282. All requests will be confiden
tial and needy parties are treated with respect. Your help and
support are needed. Call us to assist in this ministry or to
donate food, clothing, cash or other usable items.

BUSINESS CARDS: Small quantities, 10 to 100. Designed for
you. Cost plus $5.00. Call Leia, 626-8265.

ANIMAL OUTREACH: Cats for adoption. Low cost spay, neuter
and vaccinations. Call Pat Hair at 642-1944 for information.

REALTOR: Continuously serving this area with efficient, friendly
service. Associated with Coldwell Banker, Inc. Member of
Multiple Listing Service, Mosquito Volunteer Fire Department
Support Group and Mosquito Volunteer Fire Department Board.
Call LaVonne Moser for any of your real estate needs. PROP
ERTY MANAGEMENT: Coldwell Banker, Inc. now has properly
management sen/ices. If you are a landlord or prospective
tenet, please call LaVonne Moser at 622-6337 or 626-3333.

COMPUTER SERVICE: Frazier Electronics. Computer/printer
service and repair. Free estimates. Call Stu at 621-4221.

FOR SALE

ELECTRIC LIR CHAIR, mauve, excellent condition. $200.00 Call
Bob 622-5702.

TERRY TRAVEL TRAILER; 1964,12' very good condition. $700.
Call Bob 622-5702.

COLEMAN GENERATOR: 4000 watt, used twice. New $700.
Asking 350. Call 621-4613.

HONDA REBEL 259 motorcycle 1985 model, with helmets.
$1,200. CHAMELEON CAGE: 16" x 16" x 32" high, with
accessories $50. Call Loren at 626-1231.

TWO WHEEL TRAILER: 4X7', excellent condition $200.00. Call
642-1944.

1979 CHEVY Vi ton pickup, 8' bed, 2 wheel drive, 152,000
miles, $1,500. JACK STANDS: Pair, 2 ton, new, $10. Call 626-
3280.

1998 SATURN, 4 door SL2, power accessories, fully loaded.
Excellent condition, low mileage. $11,000 or best offer. 295-
9190.

FIRE WOOD Edd Darr 622-8648.

NEED TOMATO PLANTS? Organic plants delivered to your door.
All sizes. Call 621-1762.

One of a kind beautiful antique CARVED DOUBLE BED. $525.
626-0307

LAWN MOWER high wheel, 5 HP runs great, has broken bolt for
blade. $20.00 622-1336

PRICE REDUCED! Frontier 1980 heavy wood stove, 29 inches
high, 26 1/2 by 21 inches square, cast iron. $250. 622-9492
or 295-8182.

HERBS: Evergreen Herb Garden, 2001 Swansboro Road. Herbs,
herb classes, products, plants and books. Call or write for
information. 626-9288.

PHONE BOOK UPDATE

Delete: Roberti, Nicholas & Dawn

Address change:

Darr, Bob & Marie

6900 Log Cabin Lane



PLEASE NOTE

The charge of $5.00/3.00 ^
is for the hamburgers,

hot dogs, condiments and
drinks provided by the
Mosquito Volunteer Fire
Department. Side dishes
and desserts are provided

(NUflJb FIREMANS' PIGNIG
community.

IT DYER EAKH

y, July 22"" 11 ;00 a.m - 5:00 p.m.

Tickets - Adult $5.00, Children under 12 $3.00

Hamburgers, hot dogs, salads and desserts!

Wine, beer and soft drinks will be for sale.

Prizes drawn, games and music!

See you there - bring the whole family

All proceeds benefit the Mosquito
Volunteer Fire Department



SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY | THURSDAY | FRIDAY SATURDAY

JULY 13™ BUSY DAY!

EVACUATION/RED CROSS MEETING 7:00 PM

MFPD BOARD MEETING 7:30 PM

CRAFT MEETING 9:00 AM POT LUCK 11:30 AM
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'M-
5 6 7 8

SUPPORT

GROUP

10:00 AM

9 10 11 12 13

BUSY DAY!

SEE TOP

OF PAGE!

14 15 SCPOA

AND MVFD

BOARD

MEETINGS

9:00 AM
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QUIETER'S

MEETING

SEE PAGE 6

21 22 PICNIC

SEE PAGE 8
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Mosquito Byte
2300 Mosquito Cut-off Road
Placerville OA 95667-9081
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